
 
 
 

 
 

Evan Tomek 
Advisor, Regulatory Applications  
Regulatory Affairs 
 
 

tel 519-436-4600 ext: 5003441 
evan.tomek @enbridge.com 
egiregulatoryproceedings@enbridge.com 
 

Enbridge Gas Inc.   
50 Keil Drive North,  
Chatham, ON N7M 5M1 
Canada 
 

April 3, 2024 
 
VIA EMAIL and RESS 
 
Nancy Marconi 
Registrar 
Ontario Energy Board 
2300 Yonge Street, Suite 2700  
Toronto, Ontario, M4P 1E4 
 
Dear Nancy Marconi: 
  
Re: Enbridge Gas Inc. (Enbridge Gas) 

 Ontario Energy Board (OEB) File No.: EB-2022-0249 
Hidden Valley Community Expansion Project (Project) 

 
On September 21, 2023, the OEB issued its Decision and Order for the above noted 
proceeding which included, as Schedule A, several Conditions of Approval.  
 
In accordance with Section 2 (b) i. of the Conditions of Approval, on September 21, 
2023, Enbridge Gas provided the OEB with notice in writing of the commencement of 
construction, at least 10 days prior to the date construction commenced (October 2, 
2023).  
 
In accordance Condition 2 (b)(iii) of the Conditions of Approval, on November 7, 2023, 
Enbridge Gas gave the OEB notice in writing of the date on which construction was 
completed, no later than 10 days following the completion of construction (November 3, 
2023).  
 
Per Condition 2 (b)(iv) of the Conditions of Approval, on November 7, 2023, Enbridge 
Gas gave the OEB notice in writing of the in-service date, no later than 10 days after the 
facilities went into service (November 3, 2023).  
 
Per Condition 7 (a) of the Conditions of Approval, Enbridge Gas provided the OEB with 
a post construction report within three months of the in-service date on February 1, 
2024.  
 
During construction, a future customer located on Lakeview Crescent requested a 
service line from the new natural gas pipeline on Valley Road and therefore 50 m of 
proposed natural gas pipeline on Lakeview Crescent was no longer required and 
construction was completed as of November 7, 2023. On November 28, 2023, the 
service installation from Valley Road to the residence on Lakeview Crescent was 
unsuccessful due to ground conditions and the 50 m of proposed natural gas pipeline 
on Lakeview Crescent is now required to provide natural gas service to this residence. 
Enbridge Gas is therefore advising that the installation of 50 m of natural gas pipeline 
on Lakeview Crescent is planned to commence in May 2024. Enbridge Gas will provide 
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the OEB notice in writing of the date on which construction of this section of pipeline 
was completed, no later than 10 days following the completion of construction. 
 
There is no impact to the construction or restoration methods described in Exhibit D, 
Tab 1, Schedule 1 and no significant changes to Project cost.  
 
Please contact me if you have any questions. 
 
Yours truly, 

 
 
 
 
 
Evan Tomek 
Advisor, Regulatory Applications – Leave to Construct 
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